

28 November 2018

Melva Hobson **Organisation Sunshine Coast** Association of Residents PO Box 105 **COOLUM BEACH QLD 4573**

Dear Melva

Sunshine Coast Regional Council ABN 37 876 973 913 Locked Bag 72 Sunshine Coast Mail Centre Qld 4560

T 07 5475 7272 F 07 5475 7277 mail@sunshinecoast.gld.gov.au

www.sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au

Officer: Bill Haddrill

Direct telephone: 07 5475 7272

Response address: Locked Bag 72 SCMC 4560

Email: els@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au Our reference: D2018/2009310

ENVIRONMENT AND LIVEABILITY STRATEGY ANNUAL REPORT 2017-2018

Sunshine Coast Council adopted the Environment and Liveability Strategy in September last year. The strategy provides long-term strategic direction to guide growth and shape the Sunshine Coast for future generations to 2041. It focuses on the natural environment and how it can be preserved and enhanced, as well as the liveability of the region - enabling a good quality of life for all residents - and supporting a strong economy in an accessible and well-connected built environment.

Now, 12 months since its adoption a number of collective achievements have been made and as a key stakeholder we would like to share our progress with Organisation Sunshine Coast Association of Residents. We've enclosed a copy of the annual report, which includes highlights from 2017-2018.

We have also updated our five-year implementation plan. This shows you what actions and tasks are underway, to be completed and when we anticipate delivery. You can view the five-year implementation plan on council's website - www.sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au

We look forward to building on the success of the strategy and delivering a healthy environment and liveable Sunshine Coast.

If you would like further information or a presentation on the strategy, please contact council's Environment and Sustainability Policy Branch via email els@sunshinecoast.gld.gov.au or phone (07) 5475 7272.

Please email els@sunshinecoast.qld.gov.au if you do not wish to receive updates or remain involved in the Environment and Liveability Strategy. Your contact details will otherwise be retained to enable us to provide ongoing updates.

Yours sincerely

BILL HADDRILL

MANAGER, ENVIRONMENT AND SUSTAINABILITY POLICY